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ADVENT -CHRISTMAS  2018 

Dear Friends of the Mount: 

When the Christmas story is told, we encounter a whole cast of characters: Jesus 

(obviously!), Mary, Joseph, innkeepers, shepherds, wise men, Herod, Emperor Au-

gustus and angels. Pageants, such as the one we hold at Mount St. Francis, delight in 

telling the story of a young couple facing a perilous journey, bedding down in a stable 

because there is no room for them in the inn, and welcoming their first-borne son, Je-

sus, to the acclaim of angels and the wonder of simple shepherds.  

St. Francis was said to have created the first living cr¯che in the hills of Greccio, Italy. 

He put great emphasis on the mystery of the Incarnation ï God coming to share bodily 

in our human experience. Francis saw all of creation as a revelation of Godôs good-

ness, beauty, truth and love. For Francis, that the Most High God would descend to 

such depths as to share  in our poverty, even  accepting a humiliating death on a cross, 

gave Francis a particular love for a life of poverty and penance. He sought to allow 

Godôs love to be reflected in his own life and the ñlittle brothersò of his community.  

Francis invites each of us to live in intimate relationship with the Lord Jesus. We are 

the spouses, brothers/sisters and mothers of our Lord. He writes: ñWe are spouses 

when the faithful soul is united with our Lord Jesus Christ. We are brothers (and sis-

ters) when we do the will of the Father who is in heaven. We are mothers when we 

bear him in our hearts and bodies with divine love and with pure and sincere con-

sciences. And we give birth to him through a holy life which should enlighten others 

because of our example.ò (Letter to the Faithful) 

No matter where our journey of life takes us, we are called to make known ï give 

birth to ï our Saviour through our words and deeds. The Spirit is there to guide us at 

every moment. 

This touches us Franciscan Friars in a particular way today. On October 22 a single 
Canada-wide Franciscan Province of the Holy Spirit was created joining the Friars of 
Western Canada with those in the East (St. Josephôs Province). As Mary and Joseph 
set out on a journey not knowing what they might encounter,  we Friars also trust that 
the Spirit will continue to guide us and work through our simple efforts make known 
Godôs love. We give special thanks for the 70 years Mount St. Francis been a spiritual 
centre of peace, healing and prayer and look forward to the ways it will continue to 
welcome all in the name of Christ.  May you also receive and give Godôs gracious 
blessing this holy season, and throughout your life. 

The Friars and Staff of Mount St. Francis Retreat Centre 
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Coming Up! 

Winter Stillness Retreat ð November 30-

December 2. This silent retreat has no scheduled 

conferences. Enter totally into the silence and peace 

of this beautiful setting. Join the Franciscans for 

morning and evening prayer and Eucharist. Friday 

evening begins with a light supper from 5:30-7:00.  

Suggested prayer reflections will be available for 

your use. Please let us know any dietary concerns 

and expected arrival time. The retreat concludes 

with lunch on Sunday. Call 403-932-2012 
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Ecology 

Fr. Dan Gurnick is working with Eco-Growth En-

vironmental Inc. in Cochrane to create biofuel 

from the some of the biodegradable waste 

(compost/paper towels, etc.) that comes from the 

retreat house. We are currently renting a small 

hopper-type machine that breaks down these or-

ganics into a biomass, which is then taken to Cal-

gary to produce biofuel. Fr. Dan is looking to op-

erate this machine through solar power. We do 

not produce enough material to operate a boiler 

on site, so we contribute our biomass to a central 

system. He recently gave the staff an in-service on 

the transformation of biodegradable materials into 

biofuel ï from the organics that come from the 

kitchen and the retreatants plates, to the paper 

towels thrown into the main washrooms. Some of 

the food organics is used for our own compost. It 

is very satisfy-

ing to know 

that more and 

more material 

can be divert-

ed away from 

the landfills.  

Youth and School Activities 

This past year, we hosted almost twenty school re-

treat days and staff PD Days from Calgary, Oko-

toks, Cochrane and area. Christ Redeemer and 

Calgary Catholic School Districts have held re-

treats for administrative staff. If you are interested 

in holding a retreat at Mount St. Francisðcall Deb 

to discuss possible dates: 403-932-2012. The sched-

ule fills up quickly. 

Youth for Truthða group of over 40 students and 

leaders come twice a year for their retreat. 

Mother Teresa Middle School from inner-city Re-

gina came again for a week in July. This is the sixth 

year we have hosted this group of young people. 

A retreat for university students was held in Sep-

tember. Fr. Dan and members of the retreat team 

gave the talks. We look forward to hosting another 

student retreat. 

Day Away retreat 

Reflections on the Lordôs Prayerð The day be-

gins with coffee/muffins at 8:30, followed by a 

presentation at 9:00, quiet time, Eucharist, lunch 

and a closing prayer at 2:30. Check the website for 

dates. Cost: $30.00; $40.00 with private room. 

Twilight retreats 

Cochrane Womenôs evening twilight retreatð

November 29, February 12, April 30. Theme: Our 

Life as Prayer. Cost $30.00. Registration 6:00, sup-

per 6:30 followed by program. Please contact either 

Cindy Mackenzie (cindymackenzie@telus.net) or 

Jackie Harbidge (jharbidge@shaw.ca) 

IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ 5ŀȅ 

Advent Silent Retreat: December 7-9, 2018 ð We 

are very pleased to announce that Bishop Emeritus 

Fred Henry is our retreat leader for this yearôs silent 

Advent retreat. To register please email Linda Nicol 

at: lindamnicol50@gmail.com.  ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦƳƻǳƴǘǎǜǊŀƴŎƛǎΦŎŀ 

tƘƻƴŜΥ пло-фон-нлмн 



Blessing of the animals 

The fourth annual blessing of the animals  took place 

September 30th. Although it was a cold day, families 

and animal lovers brought a lot of warmth and ap-

preciation for their pets. Next yearôs event will take 

place September 29th, the Sunday prior to the Feast 

of St. Francis. 

Ecumenical Highlights 

We continue to host a variety of Christian organiza-

tions and churches for their own retreat day or pro-

gram, including: Westside Kingôs Church, Alberta 
Bible College, Calgary Girls School, Lutheran 

pastors, St. Davidôs United Church, Centre Street 

Church, Sonshine Community Service, and Em-

maus Journey. We appreciate their presence and 

enjoy serving the needs of the wider Christian com-

munity.  

We hosted two ecumenical events: Building Bridg-

es, a fund-raising dinner and evening with Fr. Joseph 

Jacobson, co-hosted with the Anglican Order of St. 

Lazarus,  and a Prayer Summit with guest speaker 

Bishop Emeritus Remi DeRoo.  

We welcome groups and organizations that share 

something of our same missionðbeing a spiritual 

centre of peace, healing and prayer. The programs 

offered included meditation retreats, health and well-

ness programs and peace initiatives. Our own Sereni-

ty retreats for those in the 12 Step program are also 

well appreciated. All are welcome here to find peace 

and renewal in their spiritual journey.  
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SPECIAL EVENTS  

Canadian Franciscan Unification 

On October 22, the Franciscan Friars from Christ 

the King Province (western Canada) and St. Joseph 

Province (eastern Canada) united to form a new 

Canada-wide province: Holy Spirit Province/

Province Saint-Esprit. Combined, the province has 

87 members who live and minister in Qu®bec 

(Montr®al, Trois-Rivi¯res and Lachute), Alberta 

(Edmonton and Cochrane) and BC (Vancouver and 

Victoria).  

November 15th a small reception was held at the 

Mount for some of the members of the new provin-

cial council, including the new provincial minister, 

Friar Pierre Charland from Montr®al. Now as a min-

istry under Holy Spirit Province, we continue to 

pray for the Spiritôs guidance, creative energy and 

wisdom as we continue our 70th year of ministry. 

Stay tuned for more details on our anniversary cele-

bration set for August 18, 2019. 

CǊƛŀǊǎ 5ŀƴ DǳǊƴƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ DŜǊǊȅ /ƭȅƴŜ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

CǊƛŀǊ DŜǊǊȅ /ƭȅƴŜ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǘǎΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ tǊƻǾƛƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ннΣ нлмф 


